June 11, 2009

Dear Council Members, Planning Commission, and Mayor Hieftje,
 This letter is one of a set of letters from the Ward 5, Precinct 4 group regarding A2D2 issues that we believe need to be spotlighted, addressed, and revised.  Although each letter is signed by only one or two P5-4 group members, the letters reflect the views of the P5-4 group as a whole.   Specifically the letters cover these A2D2 topics:  urban greenspace, the proposed Greenway, affordable housing, and design issues.   My letter addresses green space.

If A2D2 is passed by the City Council in its present form, Ann Arbor-- once known for its streets lined with majestic maples and sycamores—gives final notice that it has set out on a new course, cultivating density and tall buildings rather than tall trees.  While the benefits of higher density in Ann Arbor’s downtown may be debated, what is clear is that the A2D2 zoning plan is short sighted regarding green space.  If the A2D2 plan serves to make Ann Arbor more like a big city, then we should keep in mind that the early planners of major cities in this country were wise enough to set aside large pieces of land for parks, not in outlying areas, but in the core of their urban centers.   They knew that such greenery would help to keep their cities livable.  In contrast, A2D2 includes no “central park.”   Neither does it designate new green space of any kind.   It allows minimum setbacks.  The “green space” envisioned for the top of the planned underground library lot consists of nothing more than two benches.   In short, the A2D2 zoning plan seems almost to abandon the notion of urban green space.  Surely a city that has a large collection of “green” awards can do better than this.   A2D2 should be revised to ensure that Ann Arbor’s downtown will have adequate and attractive urban green space.

Kathy Boris

1726 Charlton

Ann Arbor, MI 48103

